
 

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 
MEMORANDUM 

 
  
 

 
TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

FROM: 
 

B. GRATRIX, P. ENG., INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING ENGINEER 
 

NOTED:   
 

B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., PMP, DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING 
 
A. MILLER, RPP, GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH 
MANAGEMENT  

M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  

RE: 
 

DUNLOP STREET CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENTS – FERNDALE DRIVE TO ANNE 
STREET - MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT - PUBLIC 
INFORMATION CENTRE NO. 2 (WARDS 2 AND 5) 
 

DATE: 
  

OCTOBER 17, 2019 

  
The purpose of this Memorandum is to advise members of Council that the City is presently undertaking a 
Schedule C Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) to assess the implementation of 
transportation improvements identified in the City’s Transportation Master Plan on Dunlop Street from 
Ferndale Drive to Anne Street.  

A second Public Information Centre (PIC) is scheduled on Wednesday, November 6, 2019 at City Hall in 
Huronia Room A/B from 4:00pm to 7:00pm.  The purpose of the PIC is to provide an opportunity for the 
public and agencies to review and comment on design alternatives that have been developed by the project 
team.  

To advise the directly affected public of the PIC, a letter and comment sheet will be mailed on Friday, 
October 18, 2019 to agencies, businesses, property owners and tenants.  To ensure Council has the same 
information as the public, this memo includes a copy of the mail-out information.  

The following table identifies the current public contact point (shaded) for this Class EA: 

Contact Point Date Method 

Notice of Study Commencement November 2018 Newspaper advertisements 

Notice of Public Information 
Centre No. 1 

June 2019 
Newspaper advertisements and letters to 
directly affected public, agencies, First 
Nations 

Notice of Public Information 
Centre No. 2 

November 2019 
Newspaper advertisements and letters to 
directly affected public, agencies, First 
Nations 

Notification of Staff 
Recommendations to Council / 
Pre-Notice of Completion 

Winter 2020 
Letters to those who wish to be kept 
informed, agencies, First Nations 

Notice of Completion Winter 2020 Newspaper advertisements 

Project details are available on the City’s website at barrie.ca City Hall Environmental Assessment 
Studies Dunlop Street Corridor Improvements – Ferndale Drive to Anne Street. 

If there are any questions, please contact Brett Gratrix at extension 5117, or e-mail Brett.Gratrix@barrie.ca. 
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